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It is a very busy time at Glenwood High School at the moment for staff 
and students. Our teachers are working hard to provide additional 
assistance and programs to students. They are to be commended on 
providing our students with a variety of enrichment opportunities and 
individualised guidance each and every day. There are many 
activities and events planned for the rest of the term for students to 
engage with and work towards personal excellence. Term 4 is 
proving, yet again, to be a very fulfilling term at Glenwood High 
School. The school has an excellent reputation due to the dedication 

that students demonstrate to their own education, the school and its community. 
Glenwood High School uses the Positive Behaviour for Learning program, which 
focuses on the following core values and expectations: 
 

• Respect for others, for self and for property  
• Responsibility for actions  
• Ready for learning  

 
Our students readily exhibit these values in their everyday lives and are a credit to 
their families, the school and the wider community. We thank you for your ongoing 
support of the school, its programs and initiatives.  
 
Ongoing Evaluation and Improvement 
 
As part of our commitment to ongoing evaluation and improvement of our teaching 
and learning at Glenwood High School, the executive team have decided to lead 
and undertake faculty reviews. Two Key Learning Areas will be reviewed each year. 
Recently, a review of the Technological and Applied Studies Key Learning Area, 
which incorporates the Industrial Arts and Home Economics faculties, was 
completed. Part of the comprehensive process involved participation of students 
through focus groups. Students gave us valuable insight into how teaching and 
learning can be improved in the delivery of the Technology Mandatory course. 
Thank you to the students who participated and gave us such honest and sensible 
feedback. 
 
Commitment to Student Growth and Attainment – Literacy and Numeracy 
 
We’re in the process of formulating our Strategic Directions for the forthcoming 
School Plan. Part of our commitment to student attainment has been the 
introduction of intense programs to improve student literacy and numeracy. Every 
teacher at Glenwood High School is committed to improving literacy and numeracy 
of our students, as evident in the following programs: 
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• Year 9 students completed the Literacy and Numeracy Check-In which gave us valuable 
data to inform target areas and practice. Students in Years 7 and 8 also completed a ‘mini 
check-in’ which give us insight into their capabilities in reading/comprehension, processing of 
text, and vocabulary. 

• Year 7/10 Peer Reading Program – Year 10 students read to Year 7 students to provide 
them with the exposure to a range of texts, and to improve their reading capability. 

• Year 8 Literacy Intervention Program – groups of students work in small groups through 
an intense literacy program. Early indicators have shown very positive results. 

• Year 7 At Home Wide Reading Program – Year 7 students are reading 4 nights a week at 
home, tracked and monitored by parents and checked by teachers at school.  

• Mapping students to Literacy Progressions – we’ve noticed almost all students in the trial 
classes have had real growth in punctuation and sentence structure through recently 
collected writing samples. 

• ‘Sick Sentences’ – at the start of EVERY lesson in Year 8 classes, EVERY teacher guides 
students in correcting a ‘sick’ sentence in punctuation, spelling and grammar. Students also 
have to provide a reason why the sentence needs adjusting.  

• Numeracy Connect – we have a Connect class in Year 7, 8 and 9, whose teacher works 
with students for 20 minutes every day, first thing in the morning, on a specific skill in 
Numeracy. 

• Smarter Maths – a program that identifies areas for improvement and in students from 
Years 7 to 10, based on NAPLAN data. Teachers then teach differentiated lessons which 
specifically target these areas. 

• Minimum Standards – ongoing intense work with students to meet NESA Minimum 
Standards in reading, writing and numeracy, with outstanding results evident in all cohorts 
that have participated.  

 

Many of these initiatives are very much in their infancy but we are already so very pleased with the 
remarkable commitment our staff and students have made to literacy and numeracy, and the results 
that are fast-becoming evident. We look forward to reporting on the success of these programs as 
we continue to monitor and evaluate the initiatives.  
 
Aboriginal Welcome Garden 
We are extremely pleased to report that the front of our school has recently undergone a much 
needed face lift. In a past edition of our newsletter, we reported on the installation of an Aboriginal 
Welcome Sign, at the parent/visitor’s entrance to the school. In an exciting development, an 
Aboriginal garden was recently installed around the sign by professional landscapers from Muru 
Mittigar, incorporating local endemic species native to the Cumberland Plain Woodland, and plants 
used as food and medicines by the Dharug people. The landscapers were very ably assisted by 
Luke Carter, one of our own Aboriginal students, who gave a very fitting ‘Welcome to Country’ to our 
guest workers. A feature of the garden is a walkway that leads to a seating area, constructed with 
huge sandstone blocks, in the shape of a typical Aboriginal meeting place, as is represented in so 
many Aboriginal artworks. Local Dharug elders are being consulted so as to appropriately name the 
garden, in the spirit of ‘welcome’.  
 
Year 12 Formal 
We bid our final farewell to Year 12 at their formal on Wednesday 18 November, at Deckhouse, 
Woolwich. Even with COVID restrictions in place, our very resilient Year 12 cohort managed to 
dazzle the night away with stunning gowns and suits. The location was suitably and deservedly 
beautiful, with sweeping views across the water where Lane Cove River meets Parramatta River, 
with Sydney Harbour in the distance. The venue was decorated beautifully with fresh flowers and 
fairy lights, which added to the festivity of the occasion. We’d like to recognise and thank Miss Sarah 
Cross, their Year Adviser, for the time and dedication she put in to organising such a memorable 
event. Miss Cross was assisted by an enthusiastic and devoted group of students, who were 
instrumental in selecting the venue, organising decorations, invitations, and putting together an 
unforgettable movie that was played on the night. Congratulations, once again, Year 12. We look 
forward to even more good news, when HSC results are finally released on Friday 18 December. 
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FROM THE SUPPORT UNIT 
 
     Tamika is our Support Student of the week for Term 4 Week 5! 

 
Tamika has shown great improvement in her communications skills as well as participating in her 
classes, using her words and talking through her problems with staff members. 
 
Congratulations Tamika!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

       Alexander is our Support Student of the week for Term 4  Week 6.  

 Alexander has done exceptionally well this week with his commitment to learning and has been 
focused.  He is always humorous and an active member in class, with his jokes always hilarious.  
He should be commended in his outstanding work ethic and willingness to improve.  

 

       Congratulations Alexander! 
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After a strong start that was interrupted by Covid-19 restrictions the Musical Team decided to keep 
going. Rather than mounting a stage production, the decision was made to MAKE A MOVIE!    
 
Students and staff have been working exceptionally hard to ensure a quality production. It has been a 
steep learning curve for all involved, and valuable knowledge and skills have been developed.  
 
The last of the editing has to be done before the release of our very first blockbuster! 
 
The film will be available very soon and details on access will be provided shortly. 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
   
The final meeting of the year for the GHS P&C, will be held on Wednesday 2 
December, 2020. It will begin at 7.30pm and will be held via Zoom.  Unfortunately 
due to Covid we must continue with virtual meetings.   If you are interested in 
attending, please email - 

glenwoodhigh.pandc@gmail.com   You will then be provided with the Zoom details. 

  
It was unanimously agreed upon at last year's 2019 AGM (held in March 2020), that 
this year's 2020 AGM would follow suit and be held in March 2021.  This will enable 
new parents to the GHS 2021 school year to have the opportunity to attend.  So, 
please save the date - Wednesday 3 March, 2021.  All positions on the P&C 
Executive Committee will become open (President, Vice President, Secretary, 
Treasurer).  
  
We hope to see you at this last meeting where an update will be provided by myself 
and the P&C Executive Committee on the 2020 year. 
 
 
Mrs Sonja Anderson 
Principal  

mailto:glenwoodhigh.pandc@gmail.com
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Congratulations Amy—Year 11 who was selected for the Sydney West Girls Softball 
                      Team.  
 
Photo 1 - with the Macquarie Zone team (far right second from the end)  
 
Photo 2 - with selected Sydney West team (back –row 1st from right ) 
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Operation Art is the premier state-wide visual arts exhibition for school students from 
Kindergarten to Year 10.  It is presented in collaboration with NSW Department of Education and 
The Children’s Hospital, Westmead, the exhibition celebrates both artistic excellence and the 
healing power of art.  
 
 
The exhibition was held at the Armory Gallery, Jamieson St, 
Sydney Olympic Park and ran from October 15 until Sunday 
November 15.  
 
 
This year the four Glenwood High School students 
represented in the exhibition are: 
 
Chloe       - Year 7  - right  
Angela     - Year 7 -  far left  
Banipreet  -Year 8 -  middle  
Mahika      -Year 8 -  absent  
 
 
It was difficult to choose just four from the wonderful works 
that the Art Club students submitted! (Each school is only 
allowed four entries.) 
 
 
Angela’s artwork has been selected as one of the 
Touring 50 Award—These artworks will tour NSW 
galleries in 2021, opening first at the Art Gallery of NSW 
in March 2021.  They will then find their home in the permanent art collection at The 
Children’s Hospital at Westmead. 
 
 
The exhibition as well worth a visit, as well as our artworks there are hundreds from all over the 
state.  
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 HSIE Happenings 

This Day in History…… 
 
    
27 November 1880 - Sir Ralph Freeman, designer of the Sydney Harbour Bridge is born.  Ralph 

Freeman was born on 27 November 1880 in London, England.  Ralph joined 
Douglas Fox & Partners, a firm of consulting engineers specialising in the design 
of steel bridges.  Freeman's most famous design work can be seen on the Victoria 
Falls Bridge, completed in 1905, and the Sydney Harbour Bridge, completed in 
1932. 

 
 

 
28 November 1932 - The ‘Dog on the Tuckerbox’ statue at Gundagai is unveiled.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
29 November 1948 -    Australian Prime Minister Ben Chifley launches the first mass-produced Australian 

car, the Holden FX. 
 
 
 
30 November 1928-   Australian cricket icon Donald Bradman makes his 

Test debut  
  

 
 
 
 
1 December 1990-    The final wall of rock is drilled out, to join the two halves of the Channel tunnel and 
             link Britain to France.  
 
5 December 2013-    Nelson Mandela, anti apartheid campaigner and the first democratically-elected  
   President of South Africa dies.  
 
6 December 1784 -  Transportation of convicts from England to Australia is first authorised 
 
 
 
 
 
10 December 1878 - Bushranger Ned Kelly robs the Euroa bank  
 
 
 
 
 
 
13 December, 1642 -  Dutch explorer Abel Tasman discovers New Zealand  
  
 
18 December 1865-    Slavery is abolished in the United States of America  
 

https://www.travelonline.com/sydney/attractions/sydney-harbour-bridge/harbour-bridge-6899.jpg
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GHS clubs and extra-curricular activities 2020 
 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Before 
School 

 Mindfulnes 
8.20-8.35am 

Top of B Block (Mrs 
Egic) 

Senior 
Contemporary 

Company 
(Yr 7-12) 

7.30-8.30am 
J6 (Miss Taylor) 

Breakfast Club 
8.15-8.35am 

Covered area in-
between A&B Block 
(Brendan-Chappy) 

Ballet 
Company 

(Yr 7-11) 
7.30-8.30am 

J6 (Ms 
Koutsonikolis) 

Fitness 
7:40 – 8.10am 
Fitness Centre 

Yr 10-12 Students 
(Mrs Davies) 

 Jazz Company 
(Yr 7-12) 

7.30-8.30am 
J6 (Miss Taylor) 

 

Recess Minecraft 
Club  

B7 (Mr Leaver) 

  Minecraft 
Club (Wk B) 
B7 (Mr Leaver) 

 

Lunch MathsHelp 
(Wk B) 

P8 (Mrs Mehdi) 

Minecraft 
Club (Wk A) 
B7 (Mr Leaver) 

 

MathsHelp 
P8 (Mrs Medhi) 

Chess Club 
Library (Mr Vlismas) 

GHS Vocal 
Ensemble 
C2 (Mr Herne) 

 

 Sisterhood 
Top of D Block 
(Ms Johnson) 

Chill Chat 
Colour 

B12 (Ms Dwyer) 

MathsHelp 
(Wk A) 

P8 (Mrs Mehdi) 

Media Crew 
Club 

iCentre (Mr Lewis) 

JAM 
Top B Block 

(Ms Cummins & 
Chappy) 

Chess Club 
Library (Mr Vlismas) 

Debating & 
Public 

Speaking 
D6 (Mrs Pearce) 

Science Help 
(7-12) 

E3 (Ms Wiyana) 

After 
School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Homework 
Centre 

3-4pm Library 
(Mrs Fleurant) 

Board Games 
3-4pm Library 

(Brendon – Chappy) 

Art Club (Yr 7-9) 
3.10-4.45pm Art 

workshop, J Block 
(Mrs McDonald) 

School Band 
2:50-4pm Music 
Prac Room (Mr 
Herne & Miss 

Cross) 

Soccer Club 
3:00-4.00pm 

Yr 7-9, Meet at 
the Hall change 
rooms (Mr Perez 

& Mr Vlismas) 

 

Drama Club 
3-4pm, J6  

(Miss Dwyer) 

Tabletop 
Gaming Club 

3-4pm, iCentre 
(Mr Lewis) 

Art Club (Snr) 
3.00-4.30pm Art 

workshop, J Block 
(Mr Cyreszko) 

Duke of Ed 
Skills 

3-4.30pm, J Block 
(Mr Cyreszko) 

Junior (Yr 7-9) 
Contemporary 

Company 
3-4.30pm 

J6 (Miss Taylor) 
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